October 14, 2010
 
Arlen Leholm
Executive Director 
NCRA Office
leholm@cals.wisc.edu   
 
Dear Dr. Leholm:
As chairman and coordinator for the revision of NCCC46 (Development, Optimization, and Delivery of Management Strategies for Corn Rootworms and Other Below-ground Insect Pests of Maize), I have just submitted the proposal through the NIMSS system and contacted Ms. Christina Hamilton.   At this time, I would like to request that our Coordinating Committee retain our current NCCC46 identifier rather than receiving a new one.  As suggested in the NCRA guidelines, our primary reason is that our stakeholders,  including corn growers, the seed and chemical industry, and especially the EPA who we deal with extensively regarding approval of the various Bt-transgenic corn traits and insect resistance management (IRM) strategies, all identify NCCC46 as the primary corn entomologist-working group dealing with corn rootworms in the U.S.  Indeed, we often have representatives of both industry and EPA attended a joint meeting we have with NCERA205 (Ecology and Management of European Corn Borer and Other Lepidopteran Pests of Corn) to discuss issues related to Bt-transgenic corn.  Receiving a new identifier would only add confusion as to what group is working on these issues and what might have happened to the old committee.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this request, do not hesitate to contact me.   Thank you in advance for this consideration.
 
Yours truly,
 
Ronald B. Hammond, Chair
NCCC46
hammond.5@osu.edu  
 
cc. S. Pueppke
      pueppke@msu.edu 
      Christina Hamilton
      chamilton@cals.wisc.edu
